DONALA

Water & Sanitation District

November 7, 2018

Craig Dossey, Executive Director

El Paso County Development Services
2880 International Circle, Suite 110
Colorado Springs, CO 80910

RE: Status of Public Improvements on Gleneagle Drive for water and sewer line installation for Golf
Course Redevelopment

Dear Craig:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that the public improvements in Gleneagle Drive are
complete. We have been involved in the inspection of the utilities and the construction has complied
with all of the Donala design standards for utility line installation. The Donala Water and Sanitation
District will accept the utilities, as installed, once we receive the “as built” drawings and copies of the
videos of the mains. Until such time as we received these two outstanding matter, we will
unconditionally accept the utility improvements.

If you need any additional information, please feel free contact me.

Regards,

Kip Petersen
General Manger
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